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School Newsletter Articles

[bookmark: _GoBack]Articles for principals to include in school newsletters or on the school web site are provided that update parents on what their children are learning and doing as part of your school’s nutrition education and physical activity promotion. The articles, two per month, can easily be inserted into your school newsletter, website or Facebook page.

At the end of each article, include the Healthy Homework assigned from the school announcements that you announced on Fridays in your building to help parents know what Healthy Homework was assigned to their child. This “homework” can be reinforced by the families over the weekend.














October 

[Newsletter #1] 
Teaching Children to Make Healthy Choices
In an effort to encourage our students to make healthy choices that last a lifetime, we will be participating in a program called [Insert program name]. The project combines nutrition and physical education together for the health of our students, and it is integrated in a way that does not reduce time spent on our core subject areas. Being active and eating well can help your child achieve more in school too!

Students can: 
· Learn about healthy eating from the PE teacher through activities that combine practicing motor skills with simple nutrition messages like eat more fruits and vegetables.
· Enjoy classroom physical activity breaks that get them up and moving to help them stay on task and be alert so they can learn their best. 
· Hear daily health tips as part of morning announcements. Students will be reminded to eat breakfast, wash their hands, eat plenty of fruits and vegetables, try new foods and be physically active.
· Read books with positive nutrition and physical activity messages. 
· Learn about MyPlate, healthy snacks and the importance of physical activity.
· Try healthy foods. NOTE: Please make sure your child’s teacher knows about any allergies or dietary restrictions your child has. 

Parents can:
· Ask your child if he has done any Fit Bits™ (classroom physical activity breaks) this year. If yes, have him show you what he learned. 
· Help your child meet his “Healthy Homework” nutrition goal he set in class.
· Go through the Take-Home Book Bag as a family. In it are books that will come home with your child (on loan) along with kid friendly recipes and other items you can keep.
· As a family, try making the recipes that are sent home with your child and discuss healthy food choices.
· Send healthy snacks with your child to school if he is in a classroom that has a daily snack and send healthy foods for classroom celebrations.
· Be a positive role model for your child by making healthy choices for yourself and the whole family. They learn from watching you. Eat fruits and vegetables and they will too.

Students and their families will be involved in making our school a healthier place for all of us to work and learn. We will be giving you updates about this important project throughout the year. Have a healthy day!

Healthy Homework Assignment: [insert Tip of the Day “Healthy Homework” you assigned here]




October 

[Newsletter #2] 
Healthy School Meals and Classroom Celebrations
Our food service director [Insert Name of Food Service Director i.e. Mr.____], makes sure school meals meet the Federal nutrition guidelines. Encourage your child to try the new foods and drink the milk that is provided as part of the healthy school meals.

If you send a lunch from home, try to include a fruit or vegetable and provide a healthy drink like 100% fruit juice, water or fat free milk every day. Your child might like to help pack his lunch and choose his own healthy foods.

At school we will offer foods that help children to grow, learn and play their best at our classroom parties and celebrations. The teachers and I would like your support to have healthy foods at our parties. If you are asked to send a snack to a classroom party, please consider items such as:
· Fruit (grapes, sliced apples, bananas and oranges or any fruit in season)
· Low-fat milk
· 100% fruit juice
· Cheese sticks or cubes
· Trail mix

We know that we can all make improvements in healthy decisions to help keep our school a healthy school. Halloween is coming up and we want the focus to be on fun and not candy. Together we can provide your children with a safe environment where they can make healthy choices and learn something new every day. 

Healthy Homework Assignment: [insert Tip of the Day “Healthy Homework” you assigned here]





November

[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][Newsletter #1] 
Physical Activity Breaks Help Kids Learn
Has your child talked to you about doing a Fit Bits™ activity with their teacher and classmates? Teachers can use these quick physical activity breaks before or after students have to sit for a long time. These breaks give students the opportunity to move around and work out extra energy in fun and exciting ways so they can then focus on listening and learning. Teachers have a very busy schedule that is already full with learning activities for students, but research shows that physical activity breaks increase students’ ability to pay attention and complete activities. Your child’s teacher has a set of activity breaks, which have a nutrition message and promote the benefits of physical activities. This allows student to learn about healthy snacks, fruits and vegetables and the importance of trying new foods while being physically active. 

OPTIONAL: Here is a Fit Bits™ activity that you can do at home with your child. 
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Healthy Homework Assignment: [insert Tip of the Day “Healthy Homework” you assigned here]



November

[Newsletter #2] 
A Healthy, Happy Thanksgiving 
Thanksgiving is a holiday that celebrates the fall harvest and helps us remember to be thankful for the blessings in our lives. This Thanksgiving, don’t forget to include some of the vegetables in season (like squash and pumpkin) if you celebrate this holiday. Butternut or acorn squash are rich in vitamins and taste great too, especially with raisins or nuts. See the directions below for a simple baked squash recipe. I will be giving thanks for the chance to work with your child and watch them learn and grow each day. Have a healthy holiday!

Directions for cooking squash:
1. Using water, wash the outside of your squash and cut it in half. 
2. Scoop all seeds and loose "threads" from the middle of the squash. 
3. Place both sides of the squash, cut side up, into a microwave safe plate. 
4. Sprinkle a little salt and/or pepper over the inside of the squash. You can also brush the surface with vegetable oil before seasoning. 
5. Pour about two inches of water into the bottom of the plate. This will keep the squash from drying out. 
6. Place the dish into the center of the microwave. Cook squash for 10-15 minutes depending on size of squash, or until you can stick a fork clear through the top skin and down through the flesh inside. 
7. Remove the plate from the microwave using a towel or hot mitt. 
8. Scoop the cooked squash with a spoon and place it into a bowl. 
9. Mash with margarine or butter and serve it hot.

Instead of using salt and pepper, add any of the following spices: cinnamon, pumpkin pie blend, apple pie blend, ginger and allspice for other tasty options.

Healthy Homework Assignment: [insert Tip of the Day “Healthy Homework” you assigned here]





December 

[Newsletter #1] 
MyPlate
Have you seen the MyPlate poster yet? This is the simple guide for people 2 years of age or older. It shows five food groups indicated by different colors and provides examples of foods in each group. Each food group has a message that goes with it:
· Vegetables = Vary your veggies (eat a variety that are different colors like dark green and orange, to get about 2½ cups daily).
· Fruits = Focus on fruits (children need about two cups every day).
· Grains = Make half your grains whole (whole-wheat bread, pasta or bagels; popcorn; brown rice; oatmeal).
· Dairy = Get your calcium-rich foods (yogurt and cheese also have calcium; drink low-fat milk).
· Protein Foods= Go lean with protein (choose low-fat meats or dry beans like kidney or black beans for a low-fat, high-protein choice).

The serving amount that you or your children need from each of these groups varies by person and age. MyPlate recommends making half your plate fruits and vegetables for most meals and limiting fats, sugars (like in pop or juice drinks) and salt (in canned and boxed foods). If you want to learn more or play an interactive nutrition education game with your child, visit www.choosemyplate.gov/kids/.

Healthy Homework Assignment: [insert Tip of the Day “Healthy Homework” you assigned here]


[Newsletter #2] 
Red and Green Foods! 
The holiday season is upon us. If your child’s teacher asks you to contribute food items for the winter holiday party, please send in something healthy for all children to enjoy. Need ideas? How about tasty red and green fruits and vegetables that provide your children what they need to learn and grow their best like red and green grapes, dried cranberries, red and green apples, tomato juice and broccoli pieces? Other healthy snacks for your family to eat over winter break are:
· 100% Fruit juice punch – just add sparkling water to 100% fruit juice
· Peanuts mixed in with cereal
· Apple slices with yogurt as a dip
· Whole-wheat bagels or English muffins with melted cheese (add scrambled eggs for a breakfast sandwich)
· Peanut butter on crackers
· A smoothie with any kind of yogurt with fruit, milk and ice
· Use lemon, lime or even cucumber slices to flavor water 

As you know, fruit is much healthier than chips, cookies, or candy and it usually costs less. Look for fresh fruit that is reasonably priced even though it’s winter. Cut it into bite-size pieces or buy frozen, already cut fruit. Let kids help make a low-fat dip (vanilla yogurt, for example). It will be more fun and tasty to eat. 

Healthy Homework Assignment: [insert Tip of the Day “Healthy Homework” you assigned here]

Have a healthy and safe winter vacation!





January

[Newsletter #1] 
Happy New Year!
It’s a new year! Through [Insert Name of Program], we will work to encourage your child to eat healthier and be more physically active. Our teachers are working very hard to be healthy role models for your children (and each other).  We cannot expect children to make healthy choices if we don’t! Some ways the teachers are doing that is to:
· Drink water instead of pop. 
· Participate in the physical activity breaks with the students. 
· Walk with children during recess.
· Bring healthy snacks to school. 
· Eat lunch with students and talk about healthy choices. 
· Bring in healthy items for classroom parties. 
· Give stickers or prizes instead of food to reward good behavior.

You are your child’s most important role model. So when you make a healthy choice, tell your children about it. You could even ask for their support to be successful with one of your resolutions. Perhaps setting a family resolution and working towards your family’s goals together as a team would be fun to your children. If you miss a goal, dust yourself off, get back up, and try again. Don’t ever give up! Your determination will help to model your child’s behavior. 

Healthy Homework Assignment: [insert Tip of the Day “Healthy Homework” you assigned here]

Have a happy and healthy year.


[image: ][Newsletter #2] 
[image: ]Our Project In Your Home! 
You might have seen our [insert project name here] project has coming into your home through take home book bags. Students in some classrooms are taking a turn to bring the Health Through Literacy™ book bag home. This bag has two children’s books with nutrition or physical activity messages. It has healthy, kid-tested recipes you can keep and a tip sheet for helping your child try new foods and becoming more physically active as a family. Reading these books with your child gives you a chance to talk about nutrition and physical activity in a fun way.

Another way [insert project name here] comes into your home is through the family newsletter. They have different messages for different grades, so if you have more than one child in this school (K-5), you will get more than one. The newsletters have some great tips for making healthy choices in your home. You might also get a parent letter to let you know what is going on with the Healthy Classrooms, Healthy Schools™ program in your child’s classroom. Some of the materials include healthy recipes for you to make with your child.  

We are working hard to teach our students how to live a healthy lifestyle, but we can’t do it alone. We need you. Our newsletters, the book bag and parent letters are just a few ways of involving you in something that is very fun and important—the health of your kids! 


Healthy Homework Assignment: [insert Tip of the Day “Healthy Homework” you assigned here]


February 

[Newsletter #1]
Strong, Happy and Healthy Hearts!
As you may know, one goal of the [Insert program name here] project is for our school to have healthy classroom celebrations/parties. With Valentine’s Day coming up, we have an opportunity (and challenge!) to make sure we offer healthy snacks for students to enjoy as part of our classroom parties. February is all about hearts and love with American Heart Month and Valentine’s Day to celebrate. Let’s love our own hearts, and help your child love their heart, by making healthy choices. 

We can teach kids that parties can include treats that taste great AND are healthy like fruit salad, string cheese or cheese slices cut into heart shapes. Parties can feature red and pink foods that are good for your heart such as apples, grapes, dried cranberries, low-fat strawberry cream cheese on whole grain crackers or bagels, strawberry yogurt, etc.  Can you think of other tasty red and pink foods that are healthy? By offering healthy choices, we are letting them know how much we care. Thanks for helping us make our school a healthy place for kids (and staff)! 

Healthy Homework Assignment: [insert Tip of the Day “Healthy Homework” you assigned here]



[Newsletter #2] Healthy School Day Tips
The [Insert project name here] project is rolling along. Ask your child if they can remember any of the healthy announcements that I have been sharing most mornings. I want students to know that I truly care about their health and this is one way I can do that. On most Fridays, I give them “Healthy Homework” for the weekend. Take a minute on Fridays to ask about “Healthy Homework” and encourage your child complete this important “assignment” You might be surprised to find out that this homework reinforces your own messages at home. These can include; washing their hands before they eat, choosing healthy snacks, trying a new food, or doing some physical activity that they enjoy. 

On Wednesdays, we have food-related riddles called, “Riddle Wednesday!” See if your kids remember the riddle to share with your family.

Healthy Homework Assignment: [insert Tip of the Day “Healthy Homework” you assigned here]

Have a healthy and happy week!



March

[Newsletter #1] 
Reading + Nutrition Month = Smart and Healthy Students! 
March is Reading Month AND National Nutrition Month. Our [Insert name of project here] project combines both of these. Many classrooms are using books with nutrition information and messages during English Language Arts time and even during Science, Math and Social Studies. By combining nutrition with other subjects, healthy eating topics merge right into other classroom instruction. If your child has brought the Health Through Literacy™ book bag home, you had a chance to experience some of these beautiful stories that teach children to try new foods and make healthy choices. Take the time this month to read an extra book or chapter to your child to celebrate March is Reading Month. Try a new healthy snack recipe to celebrate National Nutrition Month. Your child will be celebrating at school so why not continue the party at home? 

Healthy Homework Assignment: [insert Tip of the Day “Healthy Homework” you assigned here]

Happy reading and have a healthy Nutrition Month!



[Newsletter #2]
Green is Good (and healthy)!
There is a “green” holiday coming up and I want to encourage you to celebrate by eating with your child as many green foods as you can. Try broccoli, spinach, celery, grapes, kiwi, peas or green apples. Give spinach pasta or tortillas a try. Instead of “green eggs and ham,” try green eggs with chopped vegetables; scramble them up and eat as is or put on a bagel or English muffin to make a sandwich. Have a green salad and add green peppers to it. Celebrate with your children by letting them choose healthy green food in the grocery store that you can take home to prepare and eat together. Add it to one of your meals on March 17 or let them have it as a snack. This is a great way to encourage your child to try a new fruit or vegetable. 

Healthy Homework Assignment: [insert Tip of the Day “Healthy Homework” you assigned here]

 May the luck of the Irish be with you! 









April

[Newsletter #1] 
Students Learn Motor Skills and Healthy Eating in PE!
Spring is here (at least according to the calendar) and soon our children will be spending more time outdoors. This year our students have spent time in physical education (PE) class learning motor skills such as throwing, skipping, dribbling and jumping while increasing their aerobic fitness. They have also been playing games that not only allow them to practice these skills, but also contain simple nutrition messages. Ask your child about games in which they used the soft fruit and veggie beanbags or food model cards. For family fun, have them teach you how to do one of the Fit Bits™ activities that some classroom teachers are using. Try to do something active, even for a few minutes at a time as a family. Your body and health along with your family will benefit!

Healthy Homework Assignment: [insert Tip of the Day “Healthy Homework” you assigned here]



[Newsletter #2] 
[Insert Name of Program] Wants You! 
We understand that most parents work, go to school or have other activities during the day, but we want you to know you are invited to participate in our [Insert name of project here] project.

We would like to invite you to join us. Contact the office or your child’s teacher if you would like to:
· Join your child for some physical activity during recess. 
· Have breakfast or lunch at school with your child.
· Send a healthy snack to school with your child (if the teacher allows food from home).
· Join your child’s class for a Fit Bits™ break.
· Read our morning health announcement. 
· Be a guest reader in your child’s class. Most classrooms have books with nutrition and physical activity themes.
· Share a skill related to health such as dancing or playing an instrument for children to dance to. 

These are just some ways you can help our staff promote healthy choices and be good role models. If you have other ideas, please check with your child’s classroom teacher. You are welcome to join us to teach kids about health or to just participate in what we already have going on at school. Just ask!

Healthy Homework Assignment: [insert Tip of the Day “Healthy Homework” you assigned here]





May

[Newsletter #1] 
Get Up and Move with [Insert Program Name Here]!
May is National Physical Fitness and Sports Month! All year the [Insert name here] project has been promoting the importance and benefits of physical activity for students, school staff and you. Did you know children should get at least 60 minutes of physical activity each day? This doesn’t have to be done all at once. Just a 15 minute walk as a family after dinner or dancing around and being goofy can help meet the suggested amount.

We are also providing many opportunities for your child to get a portion of this activity during the school day but being active outside of school on most days is needed to meet the suggested total of 60 minutes a day. This is where you come in and family physical activity come in! 

This year students have been:
· Using Fit Bits™ in their classrooms to give them short physical activity breaks that help keep them alert, focused and ready to learn. 
· Participating in recess, which offers an excellent opportunity for unstructured or free play and activity. 
· Participating in physical education class. We are using a top-notch physical education curriculum called EPEC (Exemplary Physical Education Curriculum™).  This curriculum supports the belief that every student can learn and master these skills if provided with the correct instruction, practice and assessment. EPEC teaches students:
· Specific locomotor skills (skipping, running, jumping, etc.).
· Object-control skills (throwing, batting, catching, etc.).
· Knowledge and fitness skills (nutrition and the beneficial effects of physical activity, etc.).
· Personal/social skills (like compassion, cooperation and best effort). 

 Ask your child to share with you the Fit Bits™ activity they did in the classroom or what they learned in PE class. You could even help them practice certain skills or let them teach you. You are your child’s ultimate role model, and what better way to show them the importance of physical activity than by being active yourself! They Learn From Watching You. Be Active and They Will Be Too.

Healthy Homework Assignment: [insert Tip of the Day “Healthy Homework” you assigned here]


[Newsletter #2]
Healthy Rewards! 
When we do something well, we might be lucky enough to be rewarded. Rewards are wonderful! At school we use healthy rewards like, an extra physical activity break or longer recess, letting students sit by friends or earning a chance to be the class “line leader” for the day instead of offering food. Can you think of ways that you could reward your kids that don’t involve candy? Try one of these ideas next time you want to reward your child.
· Take a walk with them
· Play a game they like
· Read their favorite book
· Let them select what to have for dinner (as long as it is a healthy choice)

Don’t forget to give yourself healthy rewards for all of your hard work raising a happy and healthy child! Take a nice long shower, have a few minutes to yourself or ask someone to help you with something. 

Healthy Homework Assignment: [insert Tip of the Day “Healthy Homework” you assigned here]


June

[Newsletter #1] 
[Insert Name Here] Project is a Success in Our School! 
We are proud of the progress we have made toward becoming a healthy place for your children. All of your help and participation at home has reinforced the healthy messages and practices your child has been learning here at school.

Our school has become a healthier place this year by: 
· Incorporating nutrition education into English Language Arts, science, math and social studies instruction in some classrooms with children’s books that teach the importance of healthy eating and physical activity. 
· Examining how healthy our school environment is for students and making changes that give them more opportunities to eat better and be physically active.
· Sending students home with the Health Through Literacy™ book bag so families have a chance to read books that promote healthy eating and physical activity and try healthy recipes.
· Working toward healthier classroom parties/celebrations that focus on fun rather than food.
· Trying new foods and recipes as snacks in our classrooms.
· Being healthy role models for our students so they see us trying to improve our own health habits just as we expect them to improve theirs.
· Teaching our students to be healthy role models for their friends, families and communities.
· Using healthy non-food rewards to encourage positive behaviors.
· Starting each day with a health tip from me (the principal) so we all remember to make healthy choices as much as possible. 

Summer Healthy Homework Assignment: [insert Tip of the Day “Healthy Homework” you assigned here]

Thank you for supporting us in this important mission. We hope your child has many chances to continue making healthy choices this summer. Have a healthy, safe and wonderful summer break!


This material was funded in part by the State of Michigan with federal funds from the U.S. Department of Agriculture Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) by way of the Michigan Fitness Foundation. These institutions prohibit discrimination against its customers, employees, and applicants for employment on the bases of race, color, national origin, age, disability, sex, gender identity, religion, reprisal and, where applicable, political beliefs, marital status, familial or parental status, sexual orientation, or if all or part of an individual's income is derived from any public assistance program, or protected genetic information in employment or in any program or activity conducted or funded by the institutions. People who need help buying nutritious food for a better diet, call the toll free Michigan Food Assistance Program Hotline: (855) ASK-MICH.
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